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January 2019 Newsletter  
 

Willard City Corporation  

80 W 50 S, PO Box 593 – Willard, UT 84340   

435-734-9881 Website:  www.willardcity.com     

Hours: M-F 9:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. 

Here are some great New Year’s resolutions 
1.  Check and test your smoke/carbon monoxide detectors. Do 

they work? If not, get them replaced – NOW! If you do not have 

any, get some – NOW! 

2.  Check the tires, lights and windshield wipers on your vehicle. 

Do the tires have enough tread? Get a safety inspection even if 

it is not required. Also make sure current registration and 

insurance information is in the vehicle. 

3.  Check to see if your address visible from the street. Drive by 

your house and look how quickly you can find it, but remember 

you know where it is.  

Garbage pick-up- new route!!! 
Econo Waste, our garbage hauler, has notified us a new driver has 

taken over the route in Willard. The new driver is starting on the West 

side of town instead of the East. This change has begun and there 

have been some challenges. Please have your garbage out on 

Sunday night. If dogs in the area are a nuisance by getting into the 

garbage containers, please report them to Box Elder Co. Dispatch at 

435-734-3800 (option 0). Please remember to keep cans at least 8 ft. 

apart and do not overfill the cans (lid open more than 2 inches). We 

appreciate your patience as we all work through this change. 

 

Dog Licenses 

For the convenience of our residents, a rabies clinic is scheduled January 5, 

2019, from 10:00 a.m. to noon at the fire station. Vaccinations are offered at 

a reduced cost.  Licenses will also be available and  renewals are due by 

January 31, 2019. A reminder Willard Ordinance allows a maximum of 3 dogs 

are allowed per residence.  

Business Licenses 

Business license renewal notifications have been sent out. Business 

licenses are to be renewed by January 31, 2019. 

Shooting in City Limits 

Chief Loveland reminds residents that it is illegal to shoot 

firearms in City limits.   

Happy New Year 

Upcoming  

Events 
January 3 

Planning Commission 6:30 p.m. 

January 5 

Rabies Clinic 10 a.m.-Noon 

January 10 

City Council – 6:30 p.m. 

January 17 

Planning Commission 6:30 p.m. 

January 21 

Martin Luther King Jr. Day – City 

Office Closed – Garbage will be 

picked up! 

January 24 

City Council – 6:30 p.m. 

 

The agendas for the meetings are 

posted at City Hall and on the State 

of Utah Public Meeting Notice 

website at www.utah.gov/pmn. 

 

 
 

Important Announcements 

 

Martin Luther King Jr. Day 

January 21, 2019 

 

Check out the online utility 

payment options! 

 

 

http://www.willardcity.com/
http://www.utah.gov/pmn
http://www.xpressbillpay.com
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Snow Parking??? 

Chief Loveland would like resident to help by voluntarily 

moving vehicles, trailers, etc. from the City right-of-way to aid in 

snow removal. City Code 10-318 (2) states: “It is unlawful to park a 

vehicle on a street at any time when such parking shall interfere with 

the City’s efforts to remove snow from City streets or any other public works activities which 

requires the removal of vehicles from the street. Any such vehicle is declared to be a public 

nuisance.”  We are concerned for the safety of our snow plow drivers and want to avoid damaging the City 

equipment and your property. If the snow cannot be pushed off the asphalt it melts across the road and freezes 

during the cold nighttime hours. This causes hazardous conditions for drivers and pedestrians. If necessary 

vehicles will be towed at the owner’s expense.  DO NOT PLOW SNOW FROM YOUR DRIVEWAY INTO THE 

STREET AND PLEASE REMOVE GARBAGE CANS AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. 

DEPARTMENTS 

 Streets, Sewer and Water-  

o Water – 

Water Meters – The snow season is coming upon us. As the snow flies please make sure your meters are 

accessible in case of an emergency. If it begins to get below freezing for a period of time consider 

leaving a tap dripping to avoid frozen lines. 

o Sewer- Property owners are responsible for the sewer line from the home to the main line. Make sure 

sewer cleanouts are cut off at ground level and capped or protected to avoid breaking them off and 

protecting them from debris which can cause costly backups of sewage into your home. 

o Streets – Please keep the city right of way clear of debris and remember to move trailers and vehicles 

well off the road. Do not plow the snow from your driveway into the streets as it freezes and damages the 

snow plows as well as creates a hazard for motorists and pedestrians. It is also a violation of City Code! 

 Police  

o Chief Loveland  

The Chief also reminds residents once again to call dispatch 435-734-3800 Option 0 (or 911 if it is an 

emergency)  to report thefts, request VIN verifications, or any other reason you need a police officer to 

respond. City office personnel do not have direct contact with the officers. 

 

MORE……. 

 

New Library Hours- First we would like to wish Sharon Zundel well a Happy Retirement!! 

She has worked with the Box Elder County Bookmobile and opened the library to the 

Willard residents for a number of years. We want to thank her and wish her well. 

Beginning in January the new hours are Monday from 9am-5pm and Wednesday from 

12pm-5pm.  


